Minutes of PPG Meeting 
	Title:
	Patient Participation Group Meeting

	Purpose or Mandate:
	To discuss matters relating to the Grove Medical Centre: agree actions and to provide an opportunity to share information

	Date:
	23.9.24

	Time:
	6pm

	Invited Attendees:

Attendees:


	Members of the PPG
GP Partners & members of the Grove Management Team

Kate Bloomfield, Dr Feltwell, Aimee Wiseman, Helen Rose (chair), Hazel Dodson, Jonathan Laker, Jan Cato


	Item No
	Item Description
	

	1.
	Welcome and Apologies received

	

	2.

	Improvements to surgery / Community Infrastructure Levy Funding
Dr Feltwell shared information on the CIL money that had been allocated to the Grove. From the 1.5 Million available the Grove was allocated £66000 which equates to approx. 4%. This will go towards the repurposing of the mental health rooms and the large room upstairs which is to be divided up in to a small consultation room with admin space for Clinicians and trainee GP's. 

The mental health teams and health visiting teams will be moving from the surgery to other locations within Felixstowe. We are very sad to be losing them from the Grove as it is and always has been extremely helpful to work closely with these teams.

SF explained that since January 2024 we have seen approx. 1000 additional patients register at the surgery. This is thought to be partly due to the huge numbers of new houses being built surrounding the surgery.

JC asked if we would ever reach capacity and 'close the books' and stop allowing new registrations.

SF explained that this is very unlikely to happen.

KB and SF shared that the Grove had reached maximum targets / points for QOF Quality and Outcomes Framework and that the surgery was the best performing in the country for the role out of Inclisiran injections.
	SF

	3.

	Staffing
AW shared that since the last meeting we have employed the following new staff;
Olena – GP Assistant

Terri – Receptionist

Stacey – Practice Nurse

2 x students

Aimee Worrall coming to the end of Nursing training. Will be fully qualified by May 2025.

	AW


	4.

	.Performance
AW shared some positive feedback from patients. Feedback is always shared throughout and added to a noticeboard in one of the staff rooms.
JL asked if many patients prefer to see a GP rather than our other Clinicians. SF said that the vast majority of patients understand the variety of our clinical team and are happy to be treated by the most appropriate clinician.
	SF
KB

AW



	5.

	ICB EXPO
HR shared her experience of the EXPO held at Colchester Rugby Club. This was not aimed at 'general public'. There was lots of information on local health and was seen as more of a networking event.
	HR


	6.
	NHS APP
HR shared some information that she had been given from the EXPO re the NHS App. (aw to contact company who provide training and guidance on app)

It was discussed that it would be helpful for someone?? To be present in the waiting room to help patients download / use the app and explain all the uses it has.

KB and AW said that there had been no training for staff around using the App which proved difficult when patients were asking for assistance with it.

JL and HR suggested a dummy phone / smart terminal in waiting room but due to gdpr this could be tricky.
	HR


	7.

	AOB
Wristbands will be discussed at future meeting. AW waiting to hear from ICB about PPG funding

JL has requested that if members are not able to attend they do not 'reply to all' but just back to chair. This should cut down on the number of emails.

AW thanked volunteers for flu and covid clinics
	

	8.

	Next meeting is arranged for 25th November 2024 at 6pm
	

	9.
	· 
	    

	10.
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